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Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us> Fri, Jan 3, 2025 at 8:15 AM
To: Basil Bear <basilbear@wolverinefuels.com>, Ryan Wilson <RWilson@wolverinefuels.com>, Tamme Bishop
<tammekb@gmail.com>

Happy New Year.

Please find attached my adequacy letter for MR-208 and call or email with questions.

Thanks,
Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Active Mines Program

Phone: 720.601.2276  |  Fax: 303.832.8106
Physical Address:
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO  80203
Address for FedEx or UPS:
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215
1001 East 62nd Avenue
Denver, CO  80216
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://drms.colorado.gov
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1313 Sherman St. Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

January 3, 2025 
 
Basil Bear 
Bowie Resources, LLC 
P.O. Box 1488 
Paonia, CO 81428 
 
Re: Bowie No. 2 Mine (Permit No. C-1996-083) 

 Adequacy Review for MR-208 

  

Dear Mr. Bear: 
 
The Division has completed an adequacy review of Minor Revision No. 208 (MR-208).  The following 
items must be addressed before we can approve this revision. 
 
1. On Map 01, it appears that there is no parcel for landowners Leonard and Dinah Wiggins (#05 in the 

landowner key) on the map.  Please explain why they are listed in the key if they do not own land in 
the permit area.  Also, please check for other inconsistencies between the map and the key and revise 
the map, as necessary.   

2. It appears that the issue with access agreements was not addressed with the MR-208 application.  
BRL should state if new agreements were needed and provide them as a revision to the PAP (e.g., 
Exhibit 25 of Volume IIIB), as necessary, in your response to this adequacy letter.   

 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Rob.zuber@state.co.us 
 
Ec: Ryan Wilson, Wolverine Fuels; Tamme Bishop, Stover & Associates 

http://mining.state.co.us/
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